## Reminder: Our first Legacy Lecture of the 2023-24 Season will be this coming Monday, October 2 at 12 noon on the main floor of the St. George Tabernacle

From: Marilyn Lamoreaux (marilyn.lamoreaux@utahtech.edu)

To: tom.nead@hotmail.com; pamelanead@comcast.net; kevanderson@pacbell.net; sesnow49@gmail.com

Date: Thursday, September 28, 2023 at 11:17 PM MDT

## Dear Friends,

I am writing to remind you that our first *Legacy Lecture* presentation for the 2023-24 Season is this coming Monday, October 2, 2023, at 12 noon on the main floor of the St. George Tabernacle. We are honored to have Steven E. Snow as our first speaker this year.

Steven E. Snow was called to serve as a member of the First Quorum of the Seventy of The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints in March of 2001. Until August of 2019 he served as Church Historian and Recorder and was the Executive Director of the Church History Department. Elder Snow previously served as a member of the Presidency of the Seventy from 2007 to 2012. He had supervisory responsibility for the Utah Areas, as well as the North America Central Area. He has previously served as Executive Director of the Priesthood Department and as president of the Africa Southeast Area of the Church. Prior to his call to serve as a full-time General Authority of the Church, Snow was a senior partner in the St. George Utah law firm of Snow Nuffer. Elder Snow has been actively involved in the support of education, having served as a member and president of his local school board, Chairman of the Utah State Board of Regents, and Chairman of the Western States Commission of Higher Education. He has also been involved in conservation work, having served as a member of the board and chairman of the Grand Canyon Trust.

The St. George native attended Dixie College and earned his bachelor's degree in accounting at Utah State University and his law degree at Brigham Young University. He married his Dixie High School sweetheart, Phyllis Squire, and they are the parents of four sons and have 17 grandchildren.

Looking ahead, we have the following presentations for November and December:

- <u>Larry Gardner</u> will be the speaker on Monday, November 6 at 12 noon in the St. George Tabernacle, and he will talk about Pine Valley the Place, the Purpose, and some of the Pioneer Personalities in the Settling of Southern Utah.
- <u>Del Parson</u> will be the speaker on Monday, December 4 at 12 noon in the Tabernacle, and he will address his life-long love of art and painting, and his 30 years of teaching at Utah Tech University.

Thank you so much for your interest and support of the Legacy Lecture Series. Sincerely,
Marilyn Lamoreaux
435-705-0605

about:blank 1/1